The following is a summary of items submitted as a January 2010 monthly update.

SWMU-9

e 6 Geoprobe borings to top of rock to further characterize the groundwater plume
downgradient of SWMU-9.
e Samples shipped to lab and results expected within two weeks.

NE Area

e Access agreement for MW-42 secured on 1/18/10 w/ alternate location to be approved by
EPA (map will be ready for review today)

Access to MW-40 being negotiated.

Access to MW-39 and MW-41 still being negotiated with various property owners.

MW-38 installation underway. 400 foot casing completion expected by 1/22.

Interim measures work plan under development. Revised schedule submitted with revised
work plan shows submittal at end of January but more likely to be end of February pending
results from MW-38.

Annual GW/SW Monitoring Report

e In progress. Scheduled for submittal to EPA/DHEC on 1/29/10



